BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY PITTSBURGH, PA 15235

Minutes of Workshop Meeting

January 6, 2020

The Workshop Meeting of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on Monday, January 6, 2020 and was called to order after the Reorganization meeting by Mr. Dworin at 7:14 p.m. Members present included Mses. Law, Yankes, Greco, Messrs. Collins, DeFranco and McDowell. Also present were Mayor Gamrat, Donna J. Perry, and Solicitor Gavin Robb.

<u>Listen to Visitors</u> – Mr. Balkey of 2007 Hampstead Drive discussed issues regarding the tree ordinance. It was determined when there are any residential issues they will be referred to the Borough Manager who will confer with the Solicitor to determine a course of action.

**New Business** 

None

**Old Business** 

None

**Committee Reports** 

Ms. Law advised a meeting is scheduled for February 15 with representatives of the Department of Community and Economic Development and members of the Pashek group to discuss the Planning/Envisioning endeavor.

Mr. Collins stated he will do a follow up with both Senator Costa and Legislative Representative Summer Lee regarding letters of support for the pump station grant.

Mayor Gamrat advised Chief Akerley sent a letter of commendation to Officer Chris Shell for his professionalism on a recent call to incident on Homer Drive.

Mr. Dworin advised a meeting will be held with the Hillwood Development group on Wednesday, January 8.

**Property Maintenance** 

Manager Update

Bills

<u>Adjourn</u> – There was a motion by Mr. DeFranco, seconded by Ms. Law and unanimously approved by Voice Vote to adjourn at 7:50 p.m.

Donna J. Perry Borough Secretary